
 

 

 
         Date: 29 Jun 2022 
 
 
 

 

Dear KJS Families, 

Re: Smartwatches and Personal Belongings at School 

 I hope that you all had a safe, enjoyable, and relaxing weekend. 

This is just a brief reminder regarding our stance on students bringing smartwatches and personal 
belongings to school. 

Smartwatches have become far more commonplace over the last few years, and we appreciate that 
some parents want their children to wear them for contact reasons. Please note that smartwatches 
are not permitted to be worn during the school day so, if you would like your child to wear one, then 
please encourage them to place it in their school bag or hand it in and collect it from the classroom 
teacher.  

Except in the case of a teacher request or personal items that are required for school (lunchboxes, 
drink bottles etc.), we strongly recommend that students do not bring personal belongings to school. 
If students choose to bring personal belongings to school then please note that we will not take any 
responsibility for the loss of or damage to these personal items. In accordance with this stance, it is 
also important to note that teachers will not engage in email exchanges regarding personal belongings. 

We thank you for your understanding. 

  

Kind regards, 

Dr. Jamie Schmitz 

Acting Principal 

Kowloon Junior School 


